Nova Scotia Medical Centre
Patient Participation Report  April 2013 – March 2014
Des component 1.
Initially when the group was set up letters were sent out to a selection of patients, inviting them to participate in the Patient Reference Group. Letters were sent to any patient’s who had made a complaint in the last 12 months and sent to anyone registered as not White British ethnicity. Letters were also sent to a random selection of patients who had not been seen in the surgery in the previous 12 month period. Posters and invitations were displayed in the practice reception and waiting room inviting patient to participate.  Messages were displayed in the Jayex board and in local Pharmacies to invite patients to come along to the meetings.
Some patients preferred to join our ‘virtual’ reference group and their email addresses were added to our mailing list.  Our group continues to have the two facets with a face to face group and a virtual group which correspond via e-mail.  In total our PRG group number is currently 24 members.  Some ethnic groups remain under-represented, we continue to encourage and invite members to join the group. 
We promote the group in the surgery via the dedicated notice board in the waiting room, hand out slips from reception and details of how to join the group are given in the practice newsletter and on the annual patient survey.
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Des Component 2.

At the first meeting we discussed the nature of the PRG and the forthcoming practice survey.  We agreed on the format of the survey and key questions on areas that the PRG thought should be addressed.
Minutes from all our meetings are available to view on our website.
Des Component 3.

The 2013/2014 practice survey 
The content of the survey was based upon the findings of the previous years survey and around themes from complaints received from patient during the year.  The patient reference group were consulted regarding the focus of the survey and the following themes were agreed

Getting an appointment

Opening times

Clinical care

Reception issues. 
500 Copies of the survey were distributed during December 2013.

Copies of the practice survey were handed out by reception to patients who attended the surgery.  Copies were left in the waiting room for patients to take away to complete.  

Copies of the survey were available in large print for patient’s who required them.

Copies were sent to all members of the patient group.
A post box was available in the foyer for patient’s to post completed surveys anonymously.

326 Survey were completed and returned to the practice – 65%.

The results were collated into an excel file to summarise the findings and produce the report, allowing comparisons with previous years surveys.
The final report is available to view on the practice website.
Des Component 4 & 5.

Minutes from all PRG meetings are available on our website for patients to view, paper copies will be made available on request.
The PRG met on Tuesday 11 March 2014 to review the outcomes of the Patient Survey.   Improvements and changes were discussed and an action plan was agreed with the group to implement changes. 
The following action plan was agreed with the PRG at the meeting on Tuesday 11 March 2014

	Area to be addressed
	Action

	Drs arriving late/starting surgeries late


	Practice Manager to discuss time keeping with Doctors



	Request for more female GP appointments 


	1 additional surgery per week added with the lady GP since March 2014



	Opening times of surgery – early and late appointment, Saturday appointments


	Monday late night surgery offers best solution currently – patients are very satisfied with this service.  If any further extended hours are to be added consideration to be given to Saturday opening and early morning appointments.



	Appointment availability/ cancellation of appointments with the Practice Nurse


	Recruitment to appoint an additional Practice Nurse to go ahead in April 2014

Consideration to be given to moving back to 15 minute appointments (rather than 10 minute appointments) with the Practice Nurses.

	Online access to appointment booking/cancellation and ordering of repeat prescriptions


	Not all patients are aware of this service – practice to continue to promote this service to patients – advertise the service in practice, in local pharmacy, in practice newsletter.



	
	


The minutes of the meeting on Tuesday 11 march 2014, a copy of the summary of the 2013/14 Patient Survey, and the agreed action plan are available on the practice website.
Des Component 6.

The results of the Practice survey and the agreed action plan, and the minutes from PRG meetings, are posted on the practice website in the patient participation group section, along with a section on “You said….We did….”:

http://www.novascotiamedicalcentre.nhs.uk/info.aspx?p=6
Practice opening hours

Monday 
8.0am – 9.0pm*

Tuesday 
8.0am – 6.0pm

Wednesday 
8.0am – 6.0pm

Thursday 
8.0am – 6.0pm

Friday 
8.0am – 6.0pm

The above times include our extended opening hours

The extended opening hours are as follows

Monday 6.0pm – 9.0pm

Access to services in core hours

Patients can access services via face to face, telephone or online.

Out of hours arrangements

When the practice is closed, telephone callers should dial the practice telephone number and their call will be directed to the appropriate out of hours provider.

